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AGENDA ITEM III


SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313
Board Meeting
October 26, 2017
I.
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative by Charlene VanMarcke.

Trustees present: Marjorie Murray (Center Line), Murney Bell (Chesterfield), Michael Wettstein (Fraser), Elizabeth Campion (Harper Woods), Nancy Todorovich (Sterling Heights), Belinda Shelton Duggan (Troy).
            
Trustees excused:  Barbara Brown (Clinton-Macomb), Mark Wollenweber (St. Clair Shores) and Frank Pasternak (Warren).
Guests: Charlene VanMarcke, (Roseville) and Ronald Black (Shelby).

Staff present: Tammy Turgeon, Pat Linsday.
II.          Approval of the Agenda
       Motion made by Todorovich to approve the Agenda, supported by Wettstein. Motion Carried.

III.         Approval of the Minutes
 
Motion made by Bell to approve the September 21, 2017 minutes, supported by Murray. Motion Carried

IV.
Public Participation
Tammy presented gifts on behalf of the Suburban Library Cooperative Board to Ronald Black, for his    

 eleven years of service and to Charlene VanMarcke for her three years of service.

V.          Member Library Concerns
The Center Line Public Library hired a full time librarian.
VI.          Action Items
A.  Approval of the Bills – October 2017

  Payment of the bills for October 2017 was approved on a motion by Bell, supported by Todorovich. 

  Motion Carried. 

B. Budget Reports
Duggan moved to receive and file the September 2017 Budget Reports, supported by Wettstein. Motion Carried.

C. Investment Report/Finance Committee Report
Bell moved to receive and file the Investment/Finance Committee Report, supported by Duggan. Motion Carried.

D. Election of Officers
As per the Suburban Library Cooperative Board Bylaws, the election of officers must be held at the annual meeting in October, the beginning of our fiscal year. It has been past practice that the Vice-Chairperson assumes the position of Chairperson at this time.

The following Board members were nominated for Officers of the Suburban Library Cooperative Board: Murney Bell - Chairperson; Michael Wettstein - Vice-Chairperson; Marjorie Murray - Secretary; Mark Wollenweber, Nancy Todorovich and Frank Pasternak – Finance Committee.

Duggan made a motion to close nominations and elect the nominees as stated. The motion was supported by Todorovich. Motion Carried.

E. Banking Resolution
Wettstein made a motion to approve the 2017/18 Banking Resolution as presented. The motion was supported by Murray. Motion Carried.

F. Standards & Policies Committee Recommendations

1. Barcode/PIN Policy Revision

Wettstein made a motion to approve the Barcode/Pin Policy Revision as recommended by the Standards & Policies Committee and the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council. The motion was supported by Todorovich. Motion Carried.

2. Staff Borrowing Privileges Policy Revision

Duggan made a motion to approve the Staff Borrowing Privileges Policy Revision as recommended by the Standards & Policies Committee and the Suburban Library Cooperative 

Advisory Council. The motion was supported by Campion. Motion Carried.

3. ConnectEd/Virtual Library Card Policy

Todorovich made a motion to approve the ConnectEd/Virtual Library Card Policy as recommended by the Standards & Policies Committee and the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council. The motion was supported by Murray. Motion Carried.
G. Copier Lease
Campion made a motion to approve the lease of a new Toshiba E-Studio 2505ac copier for the Cooperative at a cost of $129.28 per month for 48 months. The motion was supported by Duggan. Motion Carried.
VII.      Information Items
A. Director’s Report
Tammy distributed the MLA Advocacy Report for October. MLA in partnership with National Insurance Services is working to create a large group for health insurance to provide better rates to employers. The startup date for this program has been delayed until February 2018. There was also information regarding how big box stores will be taxed and how libraries are seeing a reduction of penal fines. Tammy also passed out an article from the Macomb Daily about the ConnectEd/Virtual Library Card Program and Utica Schools. Tammy and Lauren Boggs attended MLA’s Annual Conference in Lansing.
B. Items for the November Agenda 
  Nothing at this time.
C. Advisory Council Minutes November 2017
 VIII.     Next Meeting

The next Board Meeting will be Thursday, November 30, 2017 at the Suburban Library Cooperative
  IX. 
Adjournment


Wettstein moved to adjourn at 7:12 p.m., supported by Duggan. Motion Carried.









Respectfully submitted:









Marjorie Murray, Secretary
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